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Dates for your diary 

Tuesday 14th September - 

Tuesday 16th November 

2021 

 Yr 4 Swimming  

 every Tuesday 

 - Tibet 

Monday 20th - Friday 24th 

September 2021 

 Yr 6 IntoUniversity 

Focus week  

 - Argentina 

Monday 4th - Friday 8th 

October 2021 

 Yr 6 IntoUniversity 

Focus week  

 - Chile 

Wednesday 6th October 

2021 

 Yr 3 Natural History 

Museum - South  

 Africa & Namibia 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekend’s BTHL 10th / 11th / 12th September 

 
We have had a fantastic start to the new term and are looking forward to seeing the progress the children 

are going to make this year. 
 

What can you do now that you were not capable of doing this time last year? 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are at the end of the first full week and it has been remarkable how 
quickly the children have settled back into school.  They look so happy and 
raring to learn, and almost all of them are wearing the correct school uni-
form.  To make sure that next week runs smoothly, I have some requests 
and a few reminders. 

Clothing, Water Bottles, Lunch Boxes and Labelling 

As already mentioned in previous letters, please ensure your child has the correct uniform and 
PE kit.  Just as importantly, make sure you label it clearly with their name – jumpers and coats 
in particular.   

As our playground fountains continue to be out of use, please ensure your child has a water 
bottle, and that it is labelled.  Children take them out at playtime and, if they forget to take 
them back to class (I know, it is hard to believe…), then the child’s name and class on the bot-
tle makes it easier to reunite with the owner. 

Lunch boxes should be placed in the corridor opposite the park gate first thing in the morning 
and should not be taken to classrooms. 

We are already building up a large collection of clothes and water bottles and these items are 
not cheap…and losing them stresses the children. 

Attendance and Punctuality 

The government places a legal duty on parents to ensure that their child receives a full-time 
education that meets their needs.  It is therefore essential that your child attends every day, 
unless they are unwell.  It is also crucial to your child’s learning that they are here on time in 
the morning; this sets them up well for the day and instils good habits for the future.  Please be 
aware that the entrance gates close at 9:00am sharp and any child arriving after this time will 
have to enter school via the main office and be marked late.  We all want the children at 
Brampton to reach their potential and through regular attendance and being punctual, we are 
helping them achieve that goal. 

Reading 

Reading is probably the most important academic skill your child can acquire as it benefits 
almost every other curriculum area, is essential for all aspects of adult life and, once mastered, 
provides a person with enormous pleasure and wellbeing.  As we start this academic year, the 
most significant home-learning you can help your child with is encouraging and supporting 
them in developing regular reading habits.  As a guide, 10 - 20 minutes a day for younger chil-
dren, and 20 - 30 minutes a day for older children is the minimum amount of time that should 
be dedicated to reading.  All children, including those in upper KS2, should have the opportuni-
ty to share a story or read aloud.  This supports fluency and promotes enjoyment.  If you want 
any tips on which books might inspire your child, you could speak with Ms Baillie or Ms Reay, 
but any of the teachers will be able to offer advice. 

Clubs 

We are hoping to get clubs up and running week beginning Monday 20th September.  Please 
bear with us while Patrick Stewart sets up an online booking system you can all access. 

Have a lovely weekend - why not spend it engrossed in a book! 

Kevin Reid 

Headteacher  

Parents Evening  

20th & 21st  Oct 2021 

Thursday 4th November 

2021 



                         

     News from Upper Phase 
   - Year 6 

Birthdays in Year 6 
 

Ridwan, Nicholas, Ariandas, Uzayr, Adam,  
Yoosuf & Raholla 

 

It is fantastic to see the children back in school after what has been a strange and difficult 

time for many of us. The Year 6 team agree that all the classes have shown a great deal of 

enthusiasm for learning from day one, and we hope that this is a sign of greater things to 

come throughout the year. We are proud of all the pupils for returning to school with a good 

work ethic coupled with resilience and positivity. 

This term in English, we are reading The Graveyard Book by Neil Gaiman. This fantasy-

horror novel has introduced us to the fantastical world of Nobody (Bod) Owens, and the trials 

and tribulations he faces whilst navigating the world of the inhabitants of the graveyard. We 

expect to encounter ghosts, ghouls and perhaps even vampires along the way. The children 

have been analysing the use of language and will write their own version of the dramatic 

opening to the novel.  

 
In maths lessons, Year 6 pupils will focus on developing their  
understanding of numbers up to ten million, rounding, multiplication 
and division. The children showed diligence when tackling their first 
few lessons in Year 6, and we will continue to consolidate our  
understanding of number throughout this half term. You can support 
your child at home by encouraging them to log on to MyMaths and 
Times Table Rock Stars, as both can help to support them in  
solidifying and extending their mathematical knowledge. 

 
 
The whole school is currently considering what is meant by the word ‘wonder’. What kind of 
things do we consider to be a wonder, and how something can be considered to be wonderful? 
In wider curriculum, Year 6 are looking at wonders of the world. With a focus on geography 
they will be developing an understanding of where the wonders of the world are located,  

including looking at lines of latitude and longitude.   
 

 
 

 
 
We are learning more about our own bodies this half term in science by looking closely at the circulatory system. 
Year 6 should be able to describe the components of blood and describe how the heart and lungs play an important 
role in moving blood around the body. They should also be able to describe the structure of the heart. There are lots 
of useful websites, such as BBC Bitesize, the children can use to watch videos to review their learning about the cir-
culatory system. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
We thank you and the children for a fantastic start to the year, and the Year 6 team look forward to continuing to 
work together in 2021 and 2022.  



 

      
 Inclusion & Other Information 



Other Information 
 

School Lunch Menu 


